










NEWS FROM OUR SPANISH CORRESPONDENT’S

EUROPEAN CONVENTION FOR COLLECTORS

TORREMOLINOS 27 FEBRUARY TO 2 MARCH 2014

After 5 years here in deepest Spain, we have finally found a stamp fair! So on a dismal Saturday
morning, we made our way across to Torremolinos, found the Palacio de Congresos [an achievement in
itself] and joined the crowd waiting to be admitted.

The venue was marvellous and
would easily have accommodated all
the vendors who attend York or
Stampex.

The dealers mainly came from
Madrid and Barcelona. There were a
couple of numismatic dealers from
Malaga along with one with
ephemera.

Robert Uden had a stall although we
didn’t see him.

We did notice dealers from
Portugal, Malta and Germany to
name a few. All in all, we guess
around 60 dealers.

Talking to some of them, it
appears that the majority of
people in Spain buy through the
internet now. The fact that this
was the first fair we have found
locally explains why there were
no local dealers – there are no
fairs for them to attend.

Societies too seem to be on the wane. It was suggested that there would still be societies in the major
cities of Spain but we have still found none here.

However, as a collector of Spanish covers and stamps, I found the selection wonderful. There was such
a lot to choose from that it made it extremely hard at times to know where to spend my money first!
John was not so fortunate as most of the wares were Spanish and his collecting needs are now rather
specialised.

The convention also hosted some top class displays. We counted around 650 display frames. Some
displays took one with 16 pages whereas others stretched to 4 frames. It was interesting to see displays
so similar to those we see in the UK – studies of early Isabel stamps, revenue collections and thematic
displays.

Many people were chatting away to each other as they do in the UK at a fair, meeting old friends and
discussing their purchases. However, with the lack of local societies, we were left wondering how they
knew each other and where was the incentive to enter the displays. Who was cajoling them to put an
entry in? We shall continue to look around until we find the answer!

It was quite like old times to get to a stamp fair and we look forward to the next one whenever that may
be.

Linda Hood and John Grant
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